
FSAD 1250: Art, Design, and Visual Thinking  

POINT 

Purpose of the exercise: To understand how the principle of grouping or Gestalt leads to 
the perception of images built up from single points.  

To develop one's ability to make decisions that result in a successful design image.  

Procedure: You have enlarged a head shot photo face to completely fill an 8 1/2 x 11 
photocopy. The image is now quite grainy and/or contrasty -- that is, it is made up of 
clusters of points, masses of values. You are going to copy and enlarge this image.  

1. Using a ruler, draw a grid of 1" squares on your photocopy.  

2. Also measure out 1" squares on a piece of plain white paper. Cut up the plain paper 
into the squares.  

3. You are going to eliminate parts of the photocopy image by covering them with the 
white squares. Which parts - and how many squares - can you eliminate and still have a 
recognizable individual face? You must eliminate - or keep - the entire contents of any 
given square= no partial squares.  

Move the white paper squares around until you feel you have the best result, then glue 
them down firmly.  

4. Now draw 1 1/2" squares in a grid, lightly, in pencil on a sheet of 11 1/2 x 17" paper 
(provided in class). Don't worry that there aren't as many rows as on the smaller paper; 
you won't need them all!  

5. You will now enlarge your modified portrait using your pencil eraser and stamp pad. 
Work with the photocopy upside down, and copy the point clusters in each square 
completely before moving to the next square. Try to vary the density of your dots to 
capture the variations of light and dark density you see in the original.  

Resist the temptation to make your dots in rows, even if it seems faster. It will make a 
difference in the quality of your outcome. Keep your eyes on the photocopy and work in 
clusters of dots to build up mass and value, not in lines that outline recognizable shapes. 
If you have trouble ignoring the whole face as you work, cover it up except for the bit 
you are currently working on. The idea is to focus on the visual components of the image, 
not on things for which you have words, such as "face" or "eye" or "nose". You will get 
the best results if you work in this way.  

6. Erase grid lines from completed portrait. Sign on back. Hand in the portrait AND 
paste-up photocopy version rolled up(do not fold!). Be sure it’s the paste-up not a 
photocopy of the pasteup. 
 
 NEATNESS COUNTS.  
DUE WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 


